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Preamble:

CATWA will speak only to the problem of penalizing sex offenders who prostitute children. The discussion paper addresses the broad issue of sex offences against children without specifically mentioning prostitution except in so much as the original case that motivated the inquiry was about the prostitution of a 12 year old girl.

We consider that the prostitution of children is a grave offence which causes considerable harm to young people and should be considered separately from the issue of sexual offences and the age of consent more broadly.

Prostitution is different from other sexual offences:

When a young person under 18 years of age is bought for prostitution by a person of any age, the issue of consent should not arise. The offer of money or other advantages in kind in order to gain access to the bodies of young people should be understood as a form of force. The sexual access obtained in this way cannot be mistaken for an ordinary form of sexual interaction. It is sexual exploitation. The young people who are thus induced into prostitution are not free agents expressing their sexual desires. They most often come from backgrounds in which they have been abused, they may have become homeless and without resources, or have become vulnerable to exploitation by a pimp because of a lack of positive attention, or they are, as in the case of the 12 year old girl in Tasmania, pimped by family members. 
Recommendations:

1/ We recommend that the use of a young person under 18 in prostitution through the offering of money or other inducements, should be an offence of absolute liability.

The effects of this form of sexual exploitation are so serious both physically and psychologically, that there should be no defence by a perpetrator that he believed the victim to be over 18. 

2/ We recommend the adoption of the Nordic model of prostitution policy in Tasmania.

The 12 year old girl in the Tasmanian case was induced into intergenerational prostitution. Where the prostitution abuse of girls and women is approved by the State in the form of legalising brothels, as is proposed in Tasmania, this harmful practice can seem normal and acceptable. In this situation this form of violence against young people can come to seem unexceptional both to those who pimp them, and to the abusers. 
The most effective approach to ending the prostitution abuse of children in Tasmania is to adopt the Nordic model which decriminalizes those who are prostituted and criminalizes the perpetrators. If this model is adopted, the prostitution of a person of any age will be recognised as a harmful practice, and the matter of the age of the victim will not be so important. There should, however, be a more serious penalty in place for the prostitution of those under 18, in recognition that this creates particularly serious harms and often seasons these young people for lives in prostitution after they reach 18.
Moreover, adoption of the Nordic model will be a step towards ending intergenerational prostitution, through reduction in the numbers of persons prostituted and the entry of their children into the industry. 
